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Mr. Chair, 
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representation of males and females among participants of the 

training programmes and to increase the number of female lecturers. 

This is an achievement that we need to celebrate, particularly, in the 

25th anniversary year 
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The Codification Division of the Office of Legal Affairs of the 

Secretariat continued to provide dedicated service in a range of areas 

for the effective implementation of the Programme of Assistance and 

in the year of COVID-19, we are appreciative of their focus and 

dedication.  I wish to take this opportunity to thank Ms. Jessica M. 

Elbaz, Principal Legal Officer of the Codification Division of the Office 

of Legal Affairs, for her continued role as Secretary of the Advisory 

Committee. I also thank the staff of her Division for the good work 

done in implementing the Programme of Assistance.  

 

In conclusion, Mr. Chair, I wish to reiterate the continued 

relevance of the Programme of Assistance. The interest shown in the 

various activities and the high number of applications received from 

Member States, particularly from Africa, attest to the fact that the 

Programme of Assistance remains one of the effective capacity-

building tools in international law, whose scope and reach could be 

further enhanced. Ghana wishes, therefore, to urge Member States 

to remain committed to the programme and to ensuring that its 

activities are well funded through the Regular Budget and through 

other voluntary contributions.  

I wish to also reaffirm Ghana's commitment to the POA. My 

delegation has traditionally served as the coordinator of the draft 

resolution for this item and we wish to continue to serve in this 

capacity. In this regard, Mr. Solomon Korbieh, Minister Counsellor 
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and Legal Adviser of the Permanent Mission of Ghana, from my 

understanding, has already opened and transparent consultations 

on the draft resolution and we count on the support and cooperation 

of all delegations.  

 

Finally, Mr. Chair, I wish to take this opportunity to inform 

Member States that this will be my last address to this Committee 

and wish to thank all for your support in the past five years. 

I thank you. 


